
 

Tuesday, 27 August 2019 
 
Dear Parents 
 

RE: 2020 Year 12 Jersey, Camp and Graduation 
 

Congratulations – your child will be part of Calvary Christian College’s Graduating Class of 2020!  
This is going to be yet another fantastic year for our students and we are already busy at work 
organising all of the details.  This letter is to inform parents of the details and costs of Year 12 
Jerseys, Camp and Graduation. 
 
Jersey Details 
Decisions regarding the style and design of the Senior Jersey are currently being made and the 
Jerseys are delivered in Term 1.  Students are then allowed to wear their Senior Jersey throughout 
2020 and will be required to wear this on the final day of school at their Farewell Chapel. 
 
Year 12 Camp 
Due to the current changes taking place with the QCAA Senior Syllabus and External Assessment in 
Term 4 of Year 12, the Year 12 Camp in its current format may not be able to go ahead in 2020. Year 
12 External Assessment dates are set by QCAA and will take place during Week 4 – Week 7 in Term 
4, 2020. The Year 12 Camp is usually held during Week 6 – Week 7. QCAA will be releasing the 
External Assessment dates during Term 4, 2019 and at this stage the College will be able to make a 
final decision regarding the Year 12 Camp. The Year 12 Camp has always been an exciting 
conclusion to 13 years of schooling and the College would like to continue with this tradition in some 
capacity.  
 
Graduation Details 
The 2020 Graduation will be held with a Formal Dinner in the Church Auditorium on the evening of 
Thursday, 19/11/20.  The cost indicated below will cover the cost of each student’s ticket for the 
dinner and a photo CD from our Professional Photographers including all photos taken that evening.   
 
Each student is allowed to invite two guests (their parents) to the event and the costs of those tickets 
will be additional and payable early in Term 4 via our online booking system. 
 
Students will fundraise throughout the year to cover the cost of decorating the Church for the event. 
 
Cost 
Whilst the College cannot confirm the format of the Year 12 Camp, the predicted total cost to parents 
for 2020 is $750.00.  The break-down of this cost is as follows: 

• Jersey = $80.00. 

• Camp = $550.00. 

• Graduation = $120.00. 
 
If there is a change to the above camp costings then any additional amount paid above the final cost 
will be reimbursed or reallocated to school fees.  
Due to administration costs and payments required to be given to external organisations throughout 
2019 - 2020, the deposit ($150.00) due on Monday, 25/11/19 will be completely non-refundable after 
Thursday, 30/1/19. 
 
  



 

Payment Schedule 

Whilst the Year 12 Camp has not yet been finialised, we have prepared the following approximate 
payment options as follows.  

Please note that only the deposit is required by Monday, 25/11/19 and parents may wish to hold off 
on any additional payments until a final decision is made regarding the Year 12 Camp and this 
information has been communicated to families. 

Upfront Payment 
Camp fee paid in full in 

2020 as an upfront 
payment 

$750.00* once off* 06/02/20* 

Add to 2020 Payment 
Camp fee added to 2020 

automated payments 
$17.00* weekly* 

02/01/20 to 
12/11/20* 

Add to 2019 & 2020 
Payments 

Camp fee added to 2019 
automated payments 

$11.00* weekly* 
13/06/19 to 
14/11/19* 

 Camp fee added to 2020 
automated payments 

$11.00* weekly* 
02/01/20 to 
12/11/20* 

* = approximate amounts, frequency and dates. 
 
Parents who may be concerned about meeting payment requirements are encouraged to contact the 
Finance Department at the College on 4722 9201, as soon as possible (prior to 24/11/19) to discuss 
possible payment options.   
 
Please contact the Secondary Office on 4722 9220 or Secondary@calvary.qld.edu.au if you need any 
further information. 
 
We look forward to the coming term as your child prepares to graduate. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Mr Peter Bourke      Miss Naomi Cheetham 
Year 12 Coordinator       Director of Secondary College 
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